
 

 

Sydney Harbour Bridge 
From Monday 8 January to Monday 22 January 2024  

What we’re doing 
To improve and strengthen the structure of the Sydney Harbour Bridge, Sydney Trains will be replacing the timber 
deck supporting the track with a concrete composite deck from Monday 8 January to Monday 22 January.  
 
We understand that this work will have an impact on you and appreciate your patience and understanding. 

How this affects you 
Noise 

• These works will create additional noise at night and over the weekend.  

• Works will take place during the following times:  
o from 10pm to 4am Monday 8 January to Thursday 11 January 
o from 10pm Friday 12 January to 5am Monday 15 January 
o from 10pm Friday 19 January to 5am Monday 22 January 

• Blue Street will be used as the main access point for plant and materials to the work location. 
• Machinery will be used throughout works. We will select low-noise equipment when available.   

• Due to daytime travel restrictions, large vehicles may deliver equipment to the worksite outside the above times.  

• Finishing works including the removal of equipment may take place beyond the dates stated above. 

 

Sydney Harbour Bridge Road Lane closures  
• Three road lanes will be closed from 10pm to 5am Saturday 13 January and Saturday 20 January.  
• Two road lanes will be closed from 10pm to 5am Monday 8 January, Friday 12 January and Friday 19 

January 
 
Traffic and Parking  

• Kerbside parking will be temporarily removed along Watson Road and Upper Fort Street, between Argyle Street 
and the entrance to Fort Street Public School, and along Argyle Street between Kent Street and Watson Road: 

o From 6 pm Friday 12 January to 5am Monday 15 January 
o From 6 pm Friday 19 January to 5am Monday 22 January    

• We will park work vehicles inside the rail corridor where possible, however please be aware that on-street 
parking may be limited near worksites. 

• Traffic controllers will be on duty to assist motorists and pedestrians throughout the duration of the works.  

 
We apologise for any inconvenience and thank you for your cooperation during these essential works. 

Contact us  
For upcoming work: www.transport.nsw.gov.au/sydtraincommunity  
To report environmental concerns (24hours) 1300 656 999 
Project Infoline: 1800 684 490   
Email: projects@transport.nsw.gov.au 

 



 

 

Location of works 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 


